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Minutes of the Meeting of the 

Policy & Scrutiny Committee
4th December 2019
Present:
Councillors:
D Watson (Chair), A Higgs, S Allan, M Cullum





B Duke J Tasker, S Swinburn
Officer: 
A Hopkins Clerk to the Council


Apologies:  To receive and approve any apologies for absence. 




None



Members of the Public: 0


171/19

Declarations of interest

a. 
To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of 
the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify 
the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
Cllr S Swinburn
Personal Interest
173/19
b. 
To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.
There were none


172/19
Monthly Finance Approvals
a) To approve the Schedule of Payments

A query was raised over the payment of a professional fee for St Andrew’s Church.It was explained that this was a payment to Lincoln Diocese for the Faculty for Memorial Safety testing at the Church as the Council has responsibility for this as it is a closed church yard.

Proposed 
B Duke

                      Seconded 
M Cullum

b) To approve Bank Reconciliation

Proposed 
S Allan

 Seconded 
A Higgs


173/19
Draft Budget 

The Clerk ran through the draft budget proposal that he had prepared.


In line with Councillors wishes to keep the budget around the 2% mark the presented budget was at 1.89%

Staffing salaries were increased at the 3% mark as previously agreed, this was still subject to national agreement that may not be in time for the final budget setting, any further increase would have to be met from elsewhere.

The “Democratic” budget lines were discussed as these were underspent year on year and it was agreed to reduce. The proposed reduction in the Mayor’s Allowance was not accepted and was to be kept at the current level.

The grounds maintenance machinery was currently being reviewed by a third party and details will be discussed with Community and Environment Committee but it was hoped costs could be maintained within the proposed budget or use of the ear-marked reserve.

Income generated from contracts was discussed and the Clerk explained that the amount in the budget was that from contracts currently in place, although other quotes had been submitted but not confirmed.


The Band D equivalent number that affects the precept % was not yet known from NELC and this could impact the final budget.


NELC required the precept decision by the end of January 2020 and so would need resolution by Council on 15th January 2020.


Resolved

The draft budget was approved by Committee and would be brought back to the January meeting for final checking and recommending to Council.

